Dear parents,
dear students

The following email from the Ministry of Education reached us a few minutes ago. | would like to ask you to take careful
note of it, because from Monday on (December 14 to 18, 2020) there will be a fundamental change in the regulations on
attendance classes: from year 8 onwards, there will no longer be any attendance classes. Parents in years 5 to 7 have to
decide whether they want their child to take part in the face-to-face lessons.

There will be no lessons on the two working days immediately following the end of the Christmas holidays (January 7 and 8,
2021). The same applies to December 21 and 22, 2020.

In addition to the new regulations mentioned below, the following arrangements apply to our school:

Parents of students in years 5 to 7 are supposed to inform the class teacher team in writing whether and from when on
they wish to switch to distance learning. If we do not receive any feedback from you, we assume that your child will attend
the face-to-face lessons. It is not possible to switch back and forth between face-to-face and distance learning. Please
inform us in writing either via MS teams or by email. For planning reasons, please inform the class teacher team by Sunday,
December 13, 3 pm.

The regular afternoon care for registered children in years 5 and 6 will take place. However, lunch will not be served. Kiosk
sales will take place in the morning. Should you wish to cancel your child's attendance, please inform the school office in
writing.

As usual, please call the school office before the first lesson for sickness notifications.

Class tests in Secondary Level | (Grades 5 - 9) that were planned for the coming school week will not take place. The subject
teachers will notify you about any postponements or cancellations.

The head teachers of the different levels will provide separate information about examinations in the senior grades
(Oberstufe) today.

You, dear students, will receive information about the modalities of distance learning from the subject teachers.

Stay healthy! From the Paulinum,
with best wishes

Yours Tobias Franke



